From: Chambers - Hatcher VP

Sent: Thursday, 14 September 2017 12:10 PM

To: 'David Castledine'

 $\textbf{Cc:} \ \underline{m.adler@hia.com.au;} \ \underline{shaun.schmitke@masterbuilders.com.au;} \ \underline{Louise.Hogg@ablawyers.com.au;}$

<u>rebecca@masterbuilders.com.au</u>; <u>guy@etuaustralia.org.au</u>; <u>michael.nguyen@amwu.asn.au</u>; <u>Vasuki.Paul@aigroup.com.au</u>; <u>stephen@crawforddecarne.com.au</u>; <u>smaxwell@cfmeu.org</u>; <u>Tass</u>

Angelopoulos

Subject: RE: AM2016/23 Construction Awards

Dear Mr Castledine,

Re: AM2016/23 Construction Awards

I refer to your email below

This Chambers does not have a list of parties who are to be included on each piece of email correspondence. In order to receive all correspondence in a matter parties are advised to subscribe to updates in the relevant matter. Instructions below:

Option 1:

In terms of general information about the 4 yearly review, it might be useful to subscribe to updates through the Commission's website. There are two subscription options:

- <u>Subscribe to updates</u> to the **My awards–All matters** service to receive email notifications when documents are posted to the modern awards pages of the Commission's website. Please note that even if you subscribe to only receive updates in relation to matters affecting the *XX Award*, you will receive numerous emails (up to 2 a day) that relate to other awards
- Subscribe to the **Award modernisation information** announcements service. This is a lower volume email service but only notifies subscribers when 'significant' documents are issued.

Option 2:

If you haven't already, we recommend subscribing to our email updates. These subscription emails are the primary way we communicate with interested parties when an award is updated or when information about award related proceedings is published on our website.

There are two types of award subscription options available to clients. Award updates and award matters.

1. My awards—Updates

By subscribing to **My awards—Updates**, you will receive an email when an award has been updated, or when a document has been issued about an award that does not vary the award (such as a decision).

2. My awards—All matters

By subscribing to **My awards**—All matters, you will receive an email when an application to vary a modern award has been lodged or an award is being reviewed, and when any associated material is issued or received. This includes information about proceedings, submissions, hearing details and decisions. You will also receive any emails dispatched through the awards Updates service for your selected awards.

*NOTE: This is a high volume service and you may receive emails about awards other than those for which you have subscribed.

Further information regarding our subscription service and how to subscribe is available on our website: <u>Subscribe to updates</u>

Please note: this subscription service will automatically remove subscribers where emails are repeatedly bounced back to the Commission (i.e. are returned to us as being undeliverable). Kind regards,

Helen Hamberger

Associate to Vice President Hatcher

Fair Work Commission

Tel: (02) 9308 1812 Fax: (02) 9380 6990

helen.hamberger@fwc.gov.au

From: David Castledine [mailto:djc@ccfnsw.com]
Sent: Thursday, 14 September 2017 11:56 AM

To: Chambers - Hatcher VP

Cc: m.adler@hia.com.au; shaun.schmitke@masterbuilders.com.au; Louise.Hogg@ablawyers.com.au; rebecca@masterbuilders.com.au; guy@etuaustralia.org.au; michael.nguyen@amwu.asn.au; Vasuki.Paul@aigroup.com.au; stephen@crawforddecarne.com.au; smaxwell@cfmeu.org; Tass

Angelopoulos

Subject: RE: AM2016/2

Associate to Vice President Hatcher and Parties

Dear Associate and Parties

We advise that the new contact for all matters concerning the *Building and Construction General On-site Award 2010* (MA000020) at the Civil Construction Federation NSW is Tass Angelopoulos, Director Workplace Relations.

His email address is taa@ccfnsw.com

We request that you remove Mr Raul Baonza and myself from any existing contact list.

Kind Regards,

David Castledine Chief Executive Officer CCF NEW SOUTH WALES